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Dear Reader, 
 
It is a pleasure to present the fourth issue of the 2025 
edition of the Australasian Medical Journal (AMJ). Since its 
launch in 2008, AMJ has remained steadfast in its mission to 
publish high-quality academic and systematic research on a 
monthly basis. Each issue features a wide array of scholarly 
contributions, including original research, reviews, case 
reports, case studies, letters to the editor, short 
communications, commentaries, and opinion articles. 
AMJ was established with the core aim of offering 
researchers—particularly those from developing countries—
a credible platform to disseminate their valuable work. Over 
the years, the journal has expanded its global reach, drawing 
submissions from distinguished authors across the world, 
including Australia, Saudi Arabia, China, the United States, 
Morocco, Nigeria, South Africa, Denmark, and many other 
nations. 
With a strong emphasis on advancements in medical science 
and healthcare—especially within the Australasian region—
AMJ continues to make meaningful contributions to the 
global academic landscape. The journal’s content is indexed 
in numerous reputable abstracting and indexing services, 
reflecting its growing scholarly impact. We are currently in 
the process of finalizing the eleventh issue of Volume 17. 
This year’s publications have addressed a diverse and timely 
range of topics such as oesophageal carcinoma, 
cardiovascular and vascular health, 3D printing applications 
in medicine, shear wave elastography, diabetes, HIV/AIDS, 
geriatric medicine, nutritional science, and haemodynamic 
research—underscoring our commitment to covering the 
most urgent medical issues of our time. 
We are deeply grateful to the authors who have entrusted 
AMJ with their work, and we sincerely thank our dedicated 
editorial team and peer reviewers. Their commitment to 
rigorous review and timely publication has been 
instrumental in the journal’s continued growth and in 
meeting the expectations of our broad and diverse 
readership. 
Looking ahead, we extend our best wishes to the journal’s 
leadership as they continue to enhance AMJ’s reach through 
both regular and special issues. We invite scholars to 
contribute by submitting their research papers and 

encourage the academic community to consider AMJ a trusted 
outlet for scholarly communication. We also welcome 
expressions of interest from those wishing to serve as peer 
reviewers or to recommend qualified colleagues for our review 
panel.  
For any queries or further information, please feel free to 
reach out to the AMJ Editorial Office via email. 
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